

Michaela Arguin, Mollykate Rodenbush, and Brittany Tainsh
Senior Group Website

Works Cited

Primary Sources

Albert Plummer death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Alfred Notarangeli death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Arguin, Michaela, and Tainsh, Brittany. Personal Interview with Shelley Murphy. 20 February 2015.

Being able to talk with the Boston Globe reporter Shelley Murphy was a huge advantage to our project. Shelley was able to give us crucial insight about questions we were struggling to gain the answer to. We learned in depth details about Whitey's life, his legacy, and how he came to power. We were also able have detailed discussions about the man himself, how he portrayed himself and how Whitey thinks he is a 'bad good guy'.

Arthur Barrett death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

"As Brothers Flex Muscles, Busing Enters the Picture." *The Boston Globe*. Boston Globe Media Partners, LLC. Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

We used a photo from this article on our website to show how close Whitey and his brothers were. We also used a photo of Howard Winter, ex-leader of the Winter Hill gang from this site in the timeline and gangsters pages.

Bank Robbers Sent to Prison. 2013. By WBUR. Provided by David Boeri. 25 February 2015.

To be used on the timeline page of our website, this picture is a newspaper article that declared that Whitey Bulger had been arrested at the age of 26 for bank robbery. This is what eventually sent him to jail, and his stint at Alcatraz. It shows that Whitey started out as a troublemaker very early on.

Billy Bulger. 2013. NY Times. Seelye. 09 February 2015.

This is an image of the all-important Bulger Brother Billy who knew that his involvement in Bulger's crimes would get in trouble. Even after Bulger was captured he refused to acknowledge and cooperate with the police showing that Bulger had a huge impact on everyone.

Billy, Jackie, and Whitey. 2011. Daily Reporter UK. 09 February 2015.

This photo displays a young Whitey and his two brothers who were inseparable growing up. This picture will display the tight bond between the brothers to the viewers of our website.

Billy and Whitey. 2011. Daily Reporter UK. 09 February 2015.

This photo shows that Billy and Whitey had a different relationship from most brothers. Whitey is pictured wearing his brother's cap and gown. Their smiling faces portray that they would do anything with each other.

Brain Halloran death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Brotherhood TV Poster. 2008. Kinopoisk. 22 February 2015.

This picture shows the two brothers on the show *Brotherhood*, that was based on Whitey and Bulger. This show is another example of how Whitey's legacy as a crime boss is everlasting, and that he infiltrated almost every aspect of today's media.

Bulger and Pietrantonio. 2015. Boston Globe. By Shelley Murphy. 09 February 2015.

This picture showcases a smiling Bulger and friend Josh, who paints pictures that Bulger signs. This is showing that Bulger is still able to be a celebrity even in jail, so much so that the outside world is beginning to take notice.

Catherine Greig. 2013. By Shelley Murphy. 09 February 2015.

This is an image of longtime girlfriend of Whitey Bulger who hid away from him for 16 years. This was her mug shot from her own trial, also to be used in our who's who section.

"CBS Boston." *CBS Boston*. CBS Local Media. Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

This website provided us a photo of long time gang leader, Howard Winter, that was used on the gangsters page.

Checks made out to Kevin Weeks, James Bulger, and Stephen Flemmi. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows three different checks made out to the men listed above. It was used as evidence suggestion that the South Boston Liquor mart was a front to Bulger distributing money. It also includes the backs of the checks with the signatures from each person.

Cover art for 'Black Mass: Whitey Bulger, the FBI, and a Devil's Deal'. 2013. CS Monitor. Lehr, Dick, and O'Neill, Gerard. 09 February 2015.

This book cover ties in perfectly with the aspect that Whitey had a giant influence. Even the title Black Mass suggests that he is a giant cloud of evil that loomed over Boston.

Cover art for 'Brutal: The Untold Story of My Life Inside Whitey Bulger's Irish Mob'. 2012. CS Monitor. Weeks, Kevin, and Karas, Phyllis. 09 February 2015.

This book cover illustrates that even Whitey's cohorts, like Kevin were mesmerized by Bulger and that they were completely under his influence. Nobody can get away from him.

Cover art for 'Impact Statement: A Family's Fight for Justice against Whitey Bulger, Stephen Flemmi, and the FBI'. 2010. CS Monitor. Halloran, Bob. 09 February 2015.

This book cover shows that the families of Whitey Bulger's victims were under his influence as well. He was powerful beyond his means and fighting for justice was no easy feat.

Cover art 'Most Wanted: Pursuing Whitey Bulger, the Murderous Mob Chief the FBI Secretly Protected'. 2013. CS Monitor. Foley, Thomas J. 09 February 2015.

This title and cover art demonstrating the notorious legacy of Bulger. He was a murderous danger who had the FBI in the palm of his hands. It clearly displays that he was a giant influence then and now.

Cover art for 'The Brothers Bulger: How They Terrorized and Corrupted Boston for a Quarter Century'. 2013. CS Monitor. Carr, Howie. 09 February 2015.

Not only does this book title encapsulate the fact that Bulger built an empire but it also shows that he got his brothers involved in his devils work, literally terrorizing Boston. His reign of power seems to be everlasting.

Cover art for 'Whitey Bulger: American's Most Wanted gangster and the Manhunt That Brought Him to Justice. 2013. Google Play. Cullen, Kevin, and Murphy, Shelley. 09 February 2015.

This book cover art ties into the Bulgerology theme. Published by two Boston Globe reporters it proves that Bulger was a true crime boss and that his legacy was huge and ever reaching.

Cover art for 'Whitey: The Life of America's Most Notorious Mob Boss. 2013. Google Play. Lehr, Dick, and O'Neill, Gerard. 09 February 2015.

This book cover art depicts that Bulger has a strong and vivid legacy of being extremely notorious and that he is considered to be the most popular mob boss ever. It ties into the Bulgerology theme.

David Boeri. 2014. WBUR. 22 February 2015.

This is a picture of a famous staff writer for WBUR who has written so much media about Whitey Bulger and even has a whole website dedicated to Bulger. It shows that Bulger has had so much influence that reporters have spent their whole life covering his antics.

Debra Davis death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Deborah Hussey death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Donnolly, Eddie. "A Checkered Jockey's Story of Racing, Rage and Redemption."*Ride the White Horse.* Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

This entire website was created by a horse jockey that was bribed and threatened by whitey. This page showed us images of him throughout his career and helped us learn the importance of the lives that Whitey affected.

Door to Whitey Bulger's Apartment. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows the door to Whitey's apartment depicting all the possibilities of what might be inside. There is a lot that happened behind that closed door showing its significance.

Edward Connors death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

"Evidence from the Whitey Bulger Trial."*The Boston Globe.* The Boston Globe. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This library of pictures provided an extensive library of evidence from Whitey Bulger's trial ranging from photographs from throughout Bulger's life to drug charts created by the FBI. We used many of these pictures throughout our website to show different aspects of his life. It is extremely helpful in displaying the incriminating evidence that the prosecution used to convict him and the crimes he committed.

FBI Chart- Combined. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a diagram of transactions from the Liquor store and Variety Mart both located on the same street. It is a flow chart demonstrating the line of hierarchy in the payments.

FBI Chart- Rotary Variety Store. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a diagram of transactions from a Whitey Bulger controlled business in the years 1985 to 1994.

FBI Chart- South Boston Liquor Mart. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a diagram of transactions from a Whitey Bulger controlled business in the years 1984 to 1997.

FBI Drug Organization chart. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a diagram of the Boston drug chains during Whitey's reign. Depicting him at the top it shows that he is in command.

FBI Top Ten Most Wanted Poster. 2000. Snipview.com. 09 February 2015.

This photograph displays the infamous Whitey and how he actually came into power. He was number one on the list for almost 14 years because he was nowhere to be found. This picture just shows how dangerous he was.

FBI Winter Hill Gang Organization chart. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a diagram of Whitey's gang during Whitey's reign. Depicting him at the top it shows that he is in command and a true leader of the group.

"FBI Seeking Bulger Companion Catherine Greig." FBI. 20 Jun. 2011. Television.

This broadcast by the FBI led to Bulger's final arrest. It is used on our "On The Run" page to show how he was caught.

Former FBI Special Agent John J. Connolly Jr. (c.) Left a Federal Courthouse in Boston after He Was Found Guilty of Racketeering in 2002. 2002. By Charles Krupa.

This photo shows an angry John Connolly as he receives his conviction on being a rat in the FBI. It conveys that a lot of measures need to be taken to stop the FBI from letting their informants, Bulger, take advantage of them.

Francis Leonard death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Frank Wyshak. 2013. By Patrick Whittmore 09 February 2015.

This is an image of the hardcore prosecutor Frank Wyshak giving a defensive look. This will be helpful in the who's who section of our project.

Fred Weichel. 2014. Boston Herald. 24 February 2015.

This image shows the man who has recently asked Whitey to help defend him in his murder trial. Whitey has wanted to eagerly help showing that he believes that he is still a power player.

Jackie Bulger, younger brother of James "Whitey" Bulger, left the courthouse Monday. 2013. By Aram Boghosian for the Boston Globe. 09 February 2015.

This is an image of the head of the Massachusetts Senate and Whitey's older brother. It shows the frustration on his face while leaving the court at Whitey's trial. This is going to be helpful at our who's who section.

James 'Whitey' Bulger Trial Sketches. 2013. By Margaret Small. 09 February 2015.

This collection of photos contains most of the trial sketches that were drawn during the Bulger Trial. It shows the vivid emotions and familiar faces of who was involved in the conviction of the infamous 'Whitey'. They are inside looks at how the trial unfolded.

James O'Toole death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

John Callahan death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

John Connolly. 2013. By the Boston Globe. 09 February 2015.

This image is of the crooked FBI agent John Connolly who informed Flemmi and Bulger that they were about to be indicted. This is another image that will be greatly used in our who's who section.

John Connolly. 2012. By Mafia Today. 25 February 2015.

This image is of John Connolly. It's purpose was to go on our timeline page to show when Whitey met Connolly when they were very little. Since they met when they were so young, that is the one of the only reasons why Whitey actually listened to Connolly when he wanted him to be an FBI informant.

John McIntrye death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Joseph Notarangeli death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Judge Denise Casper. 2013. By Pat Greenhouse/ The Boston Globe Staff. 09 February 2015.

This image is of the judge who oversaw the trial of Whitey. Being able to put a name to a face is going to help the viewers of our website.

J.W. Carney. 2013. The New York Daily News. 09 February 2015.

This image is of Whitey's defense attorney J.W. Carney who was handed the daunting task of helping the criminal. This image will be helpful in our who's who section.

Kevin Cullen. 2013. UMass Amherst. 22 February 2015.

This is an image of another investigative reporter who has also written numerous articles about Whitey, and who has also co-authored a book with Shelley Murphy. It shows that Whitey's story is so important that numerous people have dedicated their life to following the stories of Whitey.

Kevin Weeks. 2013. By Aram Boghosian for the Boston Globe. 09 February 2015.

This image is of an accomplice and friend of Whitey's, Kevin Weeks, who testified against his friend at the trials. This image is also going to be used in our who's who section.

Kevin Week's book. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows that Bulger bought and read his accomplice's book, entitled Brutal. This shows that he still was connected to his mob friends and close ties, if not literally at least through literature.

Kroft, Steve. "John Martorano: The Executioner." *60 Minutes*. CBS Interactive, 3 Jan. 2008. Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

This interview showed us how Whitey's associates made out, how they viewed him, and ultimately gave us insight directly in to him through the eyes of his hit man.

Living room area of James 'Whitey' Bulger. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows the tiny conditions of Bulger's apartment in Santa Monica and the bedroom and living room combo where he hid his stashes.

Marilyn Monroe signed picture. 2015. Boston Globe. Drawn by Josh Pietrantonio. 09 February 2015.

This picture was made by an inmate and fellow friend of Bulger's. Bulger signed it as a joke to show that he was and is still a celebrity. This a huge piece in displaying how Bulger still has a negative influence over people.

Michael Donahue death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Michael Milano death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

Michael Milano, 30, was killed when a gunman sprayed his Mercedes-Benz at a Brighton traffic light. It was a case of mistaken identity. This shows a victim of Whitey's and a life he took away.

Mob Related Bookes from Bookself. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows that Whitey kept up with the outside world by reading about the goings-on of mobs and mafias. It shows that he still remained in power.

Money from hide laid out on bar. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows the money that filled the hide in Whitey's kitchen. He held large amounts of cash in his apartment most likely having to do with some drug trafficking.

Old Harbor Housing Project. 2013. WBUR. Provided by David Boeri. 25 February 2015.

This photograph shows the housing project that Whitey grew up in. It shows that because Whitey grew up in tight knit Southie, he was able to have a lot of connections aiding his rise to power. This will be helpful on our timeline page.

Osama Bin Laden. 2011. Biography. 25 February 2015.

This photo, while may seem odd is key in to how Whitey got captured. After Osama Bin Laden's death, Whitey assumed 1st on the FBI's list of the Top Ten Most Wanted, shifting the attention directly to him. Because of this Whitey was soon found. This will be helpful on our timeline page.

Paul McGonagle death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Photograph taken by FBI in California. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a hide filled with money and knives that was hidden behind the bar at Whitey's apartment. This shows that he was involved in illegal activity during the time of being hidden away.

Photograph taken by FBI in California 2. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a hide filled with money and guns in the wall of Whitey's apartment. These alarming findings show that Whitey was less than innocent in hiding.

Photograph taken by FBI in California 3. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a hide filled with money and guns in the wall of Whitey's apartment. These alarming findings show that Whitey was less than innocent in hiding.

Photograph taken by FBI in California 4. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a hide filled with guns in the bathroom of Whitey's apartment. These alarming findings show that Whitey was less than innocent in hiding.

Princess Eugenia apartments. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows the outside of the building in which Whitey Bulger hid for 16 years. It conveys that one never truly knows what is inside of a building, or who.

"Prosecutors Play Tapes of Whitey Bulger Jailhouse Conversations." *The Boston Globe*. The Boston Globe. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This website provided three audio clips of Whitey that were recorded in jail. They gave us a priceless view into his personality and story from his own perspective as he recaps old times. One clip is used on the behind bars page.

Richard Castucci death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Roger Wheeler death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Rotary Variety in South Boston is located at 309 Old Colony. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows an old base of operations that Whitey held before fleeing. He laundered money with the cover of this business.

Shelley Murphy. 2013. Northeastern University. 22 February 2015.

This is an image of Shelley Murphy, a woman who has given her whole life to reporting findings of Whitey Bulger. She has written multiple stories about Bulger and even a book.

South Boston Liquor Mart. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows the place that Bulgers associate, Kevin Weeks was in charge of. It was the business that they took from Stephen Rakes who was found dead during the trial.

Stephen Flemmi. 2013. By the Boston Globe. 09 February 2015.

This is an image of Whitey's notorious partner in crime who testified against him at the trial. This will be a useful picture in our who's who section.

Stephen Rakes. 2013. By the Boston Herald. 09 February 2015.

This image shows the man who was prepared to testify against Bulger but was murdered before he had the chance to do so. It showcases a laughing Rakes which provokes emotions that victims of Bulger still existed even when he was behind bars.

Swamphammer Logo. 2015. By swamphammer.com. 09 February 2015.

This is an image of the logo of the band Swamphammer who created a song all about Whitey Bulger, proving how popular and influential he really is.

The Bulger Trials. 2013. By WGBH. 09 February 2015.

This image shows Whitey's menacing face with a blood red background advertising "The Bulger Trials". It creates a menacing mood which entices the readers to look into the trials and want to learn more about what happened to Bulger.

The Departed Movie Poster. 2006. IMGkid.com 09 February 2015.

This photograph is of the movie poster of a blockbuster film that was loosely based on Whitey and John Connolly. This just shows yet another way in which Bulger has infiltrated the everyday lives of American's as a notorious crime boss.

"The Effect 'Whitey' Bulger's Drug Dealing Had on South Boston." Michael Patrick MacDonald. WGBH, South Boston. 2 July 2013. Television.

This newscast provides an interview with a man directly effected by Bulger's reign. We used part of this video clip on the legacy page. It helped us to understand the true toll that Whitey took on South Boston, as well as where the city stands today.

Thomas King death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Transcript between James "Whitey" Bulger and His Brother, John "Jackie" Bulger. 2012. By US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This image shows a transcript of a recorded conversation between the two brothers from the Plymouth County House of Corrections. "Whitey" was talking about a murder that he committed which would be an interesting addition to our project as a piece of hardcore evidence.

Triple O's Bar. 2013. The Boston Globe. 22 February 2015.

This picture shows the famous hangout of Whitey Bulger, where most of his money laundering and extortion went down. The owner of the bar even paid Whitey, showing his influence furthermore.

Wanted Whitey Bulger. 2009. Holliston Reporter. 25 February 2015.

This is a good image to show that Whitey was truly seeked and hunted by the FBI. It shows how desperate they were too because it is showcasing an award for up to 1 million dollars.

Weapon bag recovered by the FBI. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

This image shows a bag of guns that was found in Whitey's apartment in Santa Monica, California. This proves that Whitey had a lot of connections to gain access to that many weapons.

Weapons recovered by the FBI. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

Guns recovered from hide are displayed on bar at James "Whitey" Bulger's apartment in Santa Monica, California.

Whitey Bulger At Age 14. 2013. Storify. 25 February 2015.

This photo is the first mug shot ever taken of Whitey. At the young age of 14 he was arrested for larceny, showing that he cannot stay out of trouble, and it was premonition of the bigger trouble to come.

Whitey Bulger Documentary Poster. 2014. Movie Web. 24 February 2015.

This adds to the Bulgerology ideals that are now shown in the 21st century. Whitey is a household name and even great films have been created about him showing his life. This proves that Whitey was and still is powerful.

"Whitey Bulger's Many Fake IDs Released by Prosecutors." *LA Now*. Los Angeles Times, 17 Aug. 2011. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This site gave us access to images of a handful of fake identification used by Whitey Bulger. These helped us to understand how he managed to evade the FBI for so long and the images were used on the "on the run" page of our website.

Whitey Bulger Movie on Set Looks. 2014. By Fame Flyne. From Daily Mail. 25 February 2015.

These photos in the collection show behind the scenes looks at the movie that is going to be made about Whitey Bulger. It shows Johnny Depp in character as Whitey and some of the other main characters even including a murder scene. This is going to help reveal Whitey's true legacy.

"Whitey Bulger Photos: Timeline of Crime." *WMUR9*. Manchester Hearst Properties, Inc., 4 June 2013. Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

This library of photos allowed us to better understand each crime that Whitey committed as well as the overwhelming amount of crimes he had done. Some of these photographs were featured throughout our website.

Whitey Bulger Today Mug Shot. 2013. CNN. 25 February 2015.

This photo is of Whitey Bulger's mugshot from when he was finally arrested and captured after being on the lam for 16 years. It encaptures the menacing look in Bulger's eye and just a modern picture of what he looks like now. It will be useful on our timeline page.

William Bulger. 2013. By Caught in Southie. 09 February 2015.

This photograph shows a picture of Whitey's older brother, who was formerly the president of the Massachusetts Senate. Whitey had influence over his brother and allowed for Whitey to get away with things in the crime. This will be used in our who's who section.

William O'Brien death certificate. 2013. Boston Globe. Provided by US Attorney's Office. 09 February 2015.

An alleged victim of Whitey, the death certificate signifies another life that Bulger took and just how much influence he has. The evidence of the certificate was used in the trial and makes a good asset to our website.

Secondary Sources

Bodenheimer, Carey, Michael Martinez, Carol Cratty, Paul Vercammen, Josh Levs, and Deborah Feyerick. "Captured Fugitive 'Whitey' Bulger Will Be Taken to Boston." *CNN*. Cable News Network, 23 June 2011. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article helped us to understand Whitey's most important relationships during his reign. It also detailed his capture and the tip that ultimately led to his arrest.

Boeri, David. "'Whitey' The Prisoner: A Master Manipulator." *Whitey The Prisoner A Master Manipulator RSS 20*. 30 May 2013. Web. 9 Feb. 2015.
<<http://www.wbur.org/2012/05/30/bulger-ii>>.

This article displays how Whitey is a master manipulator even in his stints in jail he refuses to relinquish power and he still holds power over others. Everything about him leaves a legacy and a story behind.

"Bulger On Trial." *Bulger On Trial*. WBUR, 22 May 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This interactive map shows the important places that Bulger visited and gave us insight to his habits such as walking in parks with business affiliates to avoid being recorded.

"Boston's Winter Hill Organization's Chain of Command #WhiteyBulger." *The Chicago Syndicate*. 10 June 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This website gave us one person's interpretation of the Winter Hill Gang chain of command while Whitey Bulger was in charge. This chart is used in the affiliates page.

Carr, Howie. *Hitman: The Untold Story of Johnny Martorano : Whitey Bulger's Enforcer and the Most Feared Gangster in the Underworld*. New York: Forge, 2011. Print.

This book is going to be a great asset to our project. It is going to allow us to see more in depth into the relationships that Whitey held with his hitmen, in this case with John Martorano. This is going to help us prove how much of a leader Whitey was.

Clayton, Mark. "Whitey Bulger Trial and the FBI: How Have Rules about Informants Changed?" *The Christian Science Monitor*. The Christian Science Monitor, 4 June 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article talks about the legacy of Bulger and how since his debacle the FBI has taken and made much stricter measures regarding their FBI Informants. They now do not let them run rampant like they did with Bulger. They now need to take responsibilities for their actions and avoid creating another monster like Bulger.

Cramer, Shelley. "'Whitey' Bulger Pleads Not Guilty in Racketeering, Murder Case." *Boston.com*. The New York Times, 7 July 2011. Web. 8 Feb. 2015.

This article outlines how Whitey planned to plead not guilty for 32 counts of racketeering, money laundering, etc. It also mentions that the State plans on using over 40 witnesses. This is extremely useful since it helps us to understand how the trial unfolded and that Whitey thought he had the power to plead not guilty.

Cullen, Kevin, and Shelley Murphy. *Whitey Bulger: America's Most Wanted Gangster and the Manhunt That Brought Him to Justice*. New York: W.W. Norton &, 2013. Print.

This book is going to provide so many good quotes to our website as well as greater detail into the life of Whitey Bulger. Having access to this information is going to strengthen the argument that Whitey has created a great legacy, one that is full of notorious greatness. It is going to give us another form of insight into the life of Whitey.

DeMarche, Edmund. "Key Witness in 'Whitey' Bulger Trial Found Dead on the Side of a Road outside Boston." *Fox News*. FOX News Network, 18 July 2013. Web. 8 Feb. 2015.

This article talks about how a key witness that was scheduled to testify by the name of Stephen Rakes was found dead while in the middle of the trial. Rakes was willing to testify against Whitey unlike most people and was going to do it for those who were afraid. It includes good quotes about how powerful Whitey was.

Fang, Celia, Amy Padnani, Cornelius Schmid, and Katharine Seeley. "James (Whitey) Bulger's Alleged Victims." *The New York Times*. The New York Times, 11 June 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article gave us insight into the lives of the victims of Whitey Bulger allowing us to better understand their involvement in his life. It also provided us with the photographs of each victim on the "Convictions" page.

Feyerick, Deborah, and Kristina Sgueglia. "High Life Brought Low: Jury Finds 'Whitey' Bulger Guilty in Killings, Racketeering - CNN.com." *CNN*. Cable News Network, 13 Aug. 2013. Web. 8 Feb. 2015.

The article displays fascinating information regarding the trial of Whitey and the summary of its events. It provides quotes from the witnesses in the trial as well as many outcries from Bulger's victim's families.

Finley, Bill. "The Reverend's Deal with The devil." *ESPN*. ESPN Internet Ventures, 16 July 2013. Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

This source gave us insight to the events that took place to get the majority of the Winter Hill Gang indicted through the eyes of a jockey that had been bribed, refused, and lived. This was a rare event.

Granlund, Dave. Whitey Bulger Convicted. Digital image. The Cagle Post. 13 Aug. 2013. Web.

This political cartoon allowed us to visualize the great impact that Whitey had on South Boston and how long it would linger for. The image may be seen on the legacy page of our website.

"James Whitey Bulger Trial." *WCVB*. WCVB-TV, 10 July 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This forum provided us with many views on the trial of Whitey Bulger from people in the Boston area. It also gave us access to a picture of the victim, Arthur Barrett, that was used on our "Convictions" page.

Kirkjan, Stephen, and Shelley Murphy. "Whitey Bulger Was His Dad." *Boston.com*. The New York Times, 24 Jan. 2010. Web. 26 Feb. 2015.

This article showed us a rare side of Whitey Bulger. We were able to see how he was as a family man and more so as a human being rather than a monster.

Lehr, Dick, and Gerard Neill. *Black Mass: The Irish Mob, the FBI, and a Devil's Deal*. New York: PublicAffairs, 2000. Print.

This book helped us analyze the life of Whitey Bulger even further. This is a great book to add to our analysis on Whitey's life and how he was able to manipulate and lead the FBI into thinking he was in charge of them, not the other way around.

Martin, Phillip. "Potential Bulger Testimony Hovers Over Fred Weichel Case." *Potential Bulger Testimony Hovers Over Fred Weichel Case*. WGBH News, 8 Apr. 2014. Web. 25 Feb. 2015.

This article shows a different perspective on the trial in which Whitey claims to have compelling evidence. The whole debacle shows that Whitey thinks he still has power.

Mcphee, Michele. "Whitey Bulger on Life as a Fugitive: 'I Was Armed to the Teeth'" *ABC News*. ABC News Network, 27 June 2011. Web. 23 Feb. 2015.

This article talked about the life of Whitey Bulger when he was on the run. It gives us insight into the power and thought process of Whitey. He snuck into Boston thinking that he truly would not get caught.

Mcshane, Larry. "James (Whitey) Bulger Gets to Two Life Sentences... plus 5 Years." *NY Daily News*. 14 Nov. 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This website gave us access to mug shots of Whitey from different points in his life.

"Media Campaign Leads to Top Ten Arrest." *FBI*. FBI, 23 June 2011. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

The FBI provided an overview of the arrest of James Bulger in this article that was published on their website. We were able to use the wanted poster from this page on our "On The Run" page to show how the severity of his actions affected him.

Murphy, Shelley. "Former 'money Man' Testifies Bulger Held No-show Jobs." *The Boston Globe* 26 July 2013. Boston Globe. Web. 20 Feb. 2015.

This article is a great one that was written in the middle of Whitey's trial. It is going to help us immensely by allowing us to learn about the racketeering and money laundering charges. Since Whitey was in charge of such enterprises it really shows how he was a leader.

Murphy, Shelley, and Milton Valencia. "James 'Whitey' Bulger Receives Two Life Sentences, Must Pay \$19.5m." *The Boston Globe*. The Boston Globe, 14 Nov. 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article provided us with the exact sentencing of Bulger along with reactions from many of the people that he affected throughout his life and some detail about each of his crimes.

Murphy, Shelley. "'Whitey' Bulger Writes in Defense of Man Who Is Fighting to Get Murder Conviction Overturned - The Boston Globe." *BostonGlobe.com*. 7 Apr. 2014. Web. 25 Feb. 2015.

This article provided us quotes from Whitey's letters in jail while also showing that Whitey still believes he has the power to defend other men behind bars. He has not given up his legacy.

Murphy, Shelley. "'Whitey' Bulger Sparks Prison Probe - The Boston Globe." *BostonGlobe.com*. 7 Feb. 2015. Web. 9 Feb. 2015.

This article shows Whitey's lasting legacy and power perfectly. Whitey has been extremely active behind bars following many escapades and scandals. This article highlights his most recent scandals with amazing pictures.

Press, Associated. "Bulger Defends Self in 'Whitey' Sundance Film." *New York Post*. NYD Holdings, Inc., 23 Jan. 2014. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article provided information about a video that was created for a film festival in which Whitey was able to defend himself. It finally filled in the other side of the story. We also utilized a picture of Whitey Bulger being transported by the police on our website.

Reporter, Daily. "The Moment Fugitive Whitey Bulger Brazenly Posed as a Tourist in Alcatraz... Where He Had Once Been a Prisoner." *Mail Online*. Associated Newspapers, 27 June 2011. Web. 9 Feb. 2015.

This article shows and displays pictures of Bulger in hiding and also pictures of him and his two brother Billy and Jackie. These pictures are going to be very helpful to our site to show how and what Bulger did during his time on the lam. They also showed how daring and confident he was.

Ronan, Sam. "Killed with a Handshake: Johnny Depp Films Brutal Murder Scene for Biopic of Notorious Gangster James 'Whitey' Bulger." *Mail Online*. Associated Newspapers, 28 May 2014. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article talks in depth about the 2015 movie that is coming out all about Whitey. It provides us with some great quotes and information regarding why Johnny Depp wanted to play Bulger and also how the movie is being made. This is helpful in portraying Whitey's legacy.

Seelye, Katharine. "Bulger Erupts at Suggestion He Acted as Informer." *The New York Times*. The New York Times, 27 June 2013. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This news article showed Whitey's reaction to being an informer and helped us to conclude that loyalty was one of his highest values. It also gave us an overview of the evidence used to support both sides of the informant debate.

Seelye, Katharine. "Sticking by a Murderous Brother, and Paying for It Dearly." *The New York Times*. The New York Times, 24 Nov. 2013. Web. 9 Feb. 2015.

This website talks about how after Whitey was finally captured he still had extreme amounts of power over his brother. His brother willingly ruined his reputation to stay right with Whitey and refused to talk. This shows that his legacy as a leader and controller of others lives on.

"The Bulger Trial — a Day-by-day Recap - The Boston Globe." *BostonGlobe.com*. Web. 8 Feb. 2015.

<<http://www.bostonglobe.com/metro/2013/06/18/timeline-bulger-trial/vt9IWaAZ3xCRNdHJy5mRWO/story.html>>.

The Boston Globe website cited above proved to be an extremely useful piece of information. It included a summary of what happened every single day of the trial as well as primary source documents that were given the judge and the jury. It conveys the evidence that convicted Whitey Bulger.

"The Gaskos: Capturing Whitey Bulger." Simon, Tanya. *60 Minutes*. Steve Kroft. CBS, . 14 Sept. 2014. Television.

This episode of 60 minutes showed us exactly how the FBI finally tracked down James Bulger and also provided us with interviews of neighbors, FBI agents, and the apartment complex manager of Whitey's building. In an extra from this episode we also found information about ways that Whitey gained aliases and included an image from the video on our "on the run" page.

"The Story of Whitey Bulger." CNN. 16 Sept. 2014. Television.

This video provided us with a brief overview of Whitey's life along with important dates. We used this clip on the introduction page as we felt it provided good background knowledge about Whitey.

Thorkelson, Nick. The FBI Does a Swifty. Digital image. Globe Toons. 8 Jan. 2000. Web.

This political cartoon showed us that the FBI was reluctant to apologize for allowing Whitey's Reign of terror to last so long. It was used on our website's FBI page.

"Whitey Bulger's Attorneys Appeal His Conviction." *CBS Boston*. CBS Boston, 14 Aug. 2014. Web. 11 Feb. 2015.

This article showed us where Whitey stands today. It also gave us an image of Whitey during his arrest that we used on the "On The Run" page.

"Whitey Bulger ." *Bio*. A&E Television Networks, 2015. Web. 09 Feb. 2015.

A great synopsis of Whitey's life was provided by this article. It also helped to enforce our belief that Whitey was a prominent figure in Boston.